NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

September 2007
The Network Data Support Working Group has met once since the last ROS meeting.. 

The primary focus of the August meeting was information exchange on EDS 3 testing impact on Electric Bus names. Also included in this discussion was an update on the changes to the definition of an Electrical bus. The current nodal definition has reduced the number of Electrical Busses by a significant number.

ERCOT plans on sending out a spreadsheet for review of the names of the current Electrical buses. This review will need to be completed by the end of September in keeping with the EDS 3 time line.  
A discussion occurred on the submitting ICCP data to ERCOT. ERCOT has developed a new spreadsheet for submitting this information for either the Zonal or Nodal models. It would be the members’ request that this data can be with the modeling changes. ERCOT indicated that TPTF has set a requirement that the ICCP data be submitted to ERCOT in its own Service Request. To achieve this, the Portal application has been changed to include a category for submitting ICCP data. This is the only acceptable method for submitting ICCP data to ERCOT.
An update was provided on EDS 2 and it was indicated that the Market Participates will be receiving additional information on these activities in the near future.
Next Meeting
The next meeting is schedule to be in Taylor on September 18.






